Bloomsburg Area School District 

Board of School Directors 

Regular Monthly Meeting 
Monday, 18 July 2011 
7:00 p.m. 

District Office Board Room 
MINUTES

Attendance

The regular monthly meeting of the Bloomsburg Area School District Board of Directors was called to order at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, 18 July 2011, in the district office board room, followed by the pledge to the flag.  Directors in attendance were:  Mrs. Bonnie Crawford, Mrs. Bonnie Fiedler, Mr. Brent Hock, Mr. Justin Hummel, Mr. David Klingerman Jr., Ms. Cristina Mathews, Dr. Francis Peters, and Mrs. Sandra Rupp.  Mr. Thomas Tobin was absent and excused from the meeting.  
Bloomsburg Area School District administrators in attendance were:  Mr. Stephen Bressi, Dr. Cosmas Curry and Mr. Michael Upton.  
Others present were:  Ms. Kyla Burns, Mr. Seth Loff, Ms. Cassandra Mandell, Mr. Logan Mauk, Ms. Stephanie Kessler, Mr. Michael Lester, and Mr. Bill Perkins (arrived at 7:31 p.m.).  
RECOGNITION OF VISITORS & PERSONS WISHING TO SPEAK 
No one wished to address the board at this time.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Ms. Mathews moved to approve the minutes of 20 June 2011 regular monthly meeting.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion and it then passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Approval of Financial Reports 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion to approve the financial reports for June 2011, and Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Bills Payable 

Mrs. Fiedler moved to approve the bills payable for 21 June 2011 – 30 June 2011, ranging from check #00030085 – check #00030296, including wire transfers totaling $21,319.58, in the amount of $120,229.68.  Mrs. Crawford seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Mr. Hummel made the motion to approve the bills payable for 1 July 2011 – 18 July 2011, ranging from check #00030297 – check #0003039,  including wire transfers totaling $156,686.17, in the amount of $591,540.13.  Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion, and it was then approved by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Reserve Fund 
Ms. Mathews moved to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 21 June 2011 – 30 June 2011, being check #00001680, totaling $548,182.80.  Mrs. Rupp seconded this motion, which then passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Crawford, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Reserve Fund for 1 July 2011 – 18 July 2011, being check #00001681, totaling $31,600.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  

Approval of Bills Payable for the Capital Project Fund 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the bills payable for the Capital Project Fund for 1 July 2011 – 18 July 2011, being check #00010516, totaling $77,698.80.  The motion passed by a unanimous roll call vote.  
SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Dr. Curry distributed to board members a summary of the Safe Schools Report for 2010-2011.  According to the report, there were 1,645 students, K-12, in the district, and 54 incidents occurred during the school year.  Ms. Mathews noted that bullying accounted for a large percentage of these incidents.  

Dr. Curry also reported that the district would be receiving an additional $113,000 from the state.  

Lastly, Mr. Bressi gave an overview of the alternative education program housed after school at Central Columbia High School.  The cost of this program is split 50/50 between Bloomsburg Area School District and Central Columbia School District.  Mr. Bressi distributed the alt ed procedure manual to board members.    
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT 

As Rachel DeFrain was not at the meeting, no report was given.  
OLD BUSINESS 
There was no old business to come before the board at this time.  
NEW BUSINESS 
Acceptance of Donation 

Ms. Mathews made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to accept a $100.00 anonymous donation to the Memorial Elementary School library.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Elementary Handbooks for 2011-2012 
Mrs. Rupp moved to approve the 2011-2012 elementary handbooks as presented, and Mrs. Fiedler seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Change Order 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mr. Hummel seconded, to approve a change order for the middle school roof for 727 linear feet of counter-flashing, at a cost of $6,000.00.   The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.    
Approval of Food Service Director Job Description 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Ms. Mathews, to approve the Food Service Director job description as presented.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Field Drain Project (Joe’s Lake) 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the completion of the field drain pipe project at Bloomsburg High School, at a cost not to exceed $6,650.00.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of 2011-2012 Athletic Schedule 
Mr. Hock made the motion, which Mrs. Crawford seconded, to approve the 2011-2012 athletic schedule as presented at the 20 June 2011 meeting.  

Dr. Curry reported that after the 20 June 2011 board meeting, he had met with Athletic Director Bill Perkins concerning the 2011-2012 athletic schedule.  In 2011-2012, the district is in its second year of a two-year contract with all schools.  This being the case, schedule changes should be made starting with the 2012-2013 school year.  Dr. Curry said the district should be respectful of other school district and not break the current contracts.  During discussion, Mrs. Fiedler said she would like to see the district’s athletic teams play one home game and one away game per season with nearby school district.  Dr. Peters voiced his concern about students traveling such a far distance to go to away games.  Mr. Hummel said he did not want to see this schedule again for 2012-2013, and again said he did not see the point in playing scrimmages at far-away districts.  

PERSONNEL 
Approval of Professional Day-to-Day Substitutes 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve Rachel Hajdu and Susan Nevius as professional day-to-day substitutes, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Acceptance of Athletic Coach Resignation 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to accept the resignation Head Cross Country Coach Matt Stephens, effective 19 July 2011.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Fall 2011 Athletic Coaches 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mrs. Rupp, to approve the Fall 2011 athletic coaches as presented:  
	Head football 
	Larry Sones 
	16
	$4,621.00

	Assistant football 
	Dave Fortunato 
	16 (18 years)
	$3,212.00

	Assistant football 
	Jeremy Winn 
	9
	$2,412.00

	Assistant football 
	John Petrus 
	9
	$2,412.00

	Volunteer Football 
	Kevin Klock 
	 
	 

	Volunteer Football 
	Dick Osborne 
	 
	 

	Volunteer Football 
	Sam Haynes 
	 
	 

	Junior High Football 
	Randy Gustafson 
	13
	$2,121.00

	Junior High Football 
	Tom Kresch Sr. 
	4
	$1,553.00

	Head golf 
	Steve Bressi 
	10
	$2,798.00

	Head girls tennis 
	Bill Finnerty 
	7
	$2,423.00

	Volunteer girls tennis 
	Steve Bercher 
	 
	 

	Volunteer girls tennis 
	Lauren Mayse 
	 
	 

	Volunteer girls tennis 
	Phil Burrell 
	 
	 

	Head cross country 
	James Smoliga 
	1
	$1,798.00

	Assistant cross country 
	 
	 
	 

	Head field hockey 
	Chuck Baker 
	16
	$4,261.00

	Assistant field hockey 
	Jocelyn Schultz 
	1
	$1,507.00

	Head boys soccer
	Mike McGarry 
	5
	$2,886.00

	Assistant boys soccer 
	Jorge Maldonado 
	3
	$1,607.00

	Volunteer boys soccer 
	Kyle Hoffman 
	 
	 

	Volunteer boys soccer 
	Tyler Heidlauf 
	 
	 

	Head girls soccer
	Howard Andy 
	4
	$2,761.00

	Assistant girls soccer
	David Van Horn 
	6
	$1,907.00

	Volunteer girls soccer 
	Angela Brown 
	 
	 

	Cheerleading advisor 
	Marissa Yorke 
	2
	$856.00

	Volunteer cheerleading advisor 
	Natalie Page 
	 
	 

	Weight room supervisor 
	Kevin Klock 
	N/A
	$7.25/hr


The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  

Approval of Removing Paraprofessional from Furlough List 

Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which was seconded by Mr. Hummel, to approve removing Madison Foulke from the paraprofessional furlough list and to approve her as a personal care aide at Memorial Elementary School, at an hourly rate of $8.50 and with benefits as per the negotiated contract, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
Approval of Paraprofessional Changes of Status 
Mrs. Fiedler made the motion, which Mrs. Rupp seconded, to approve the paraprofessional status changes, effective for the start of the 2011-2012 school year, as indicated below:  

· Johanna Nenstiel from Bloomsburg Middle School to Bloomsburg High School; and 

· Angie Lapchak from Memorial Elementary School to Beaver-Main Elementary School.  

The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote.  
INFORMATION 
It was reported/requested that the following items be included on the next work session agenda:  Policy 916. Volunteers; Drop-Out Report for 2011-2012; AP Courses; Central Susquehanna Community Foundation; Policy 800. Record Retention; AT Test Scores; and SAT Scores.  
ANNOUNCEMENTS 
It was announced that the next work session was scheduled for 1 August 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room, and that the next regular monthly board meeting was scheduled for Monday, 15 August 2011, beginning at 7:00 p.m. in the district office board room. 
ADJOURNMENT 
At 8:42 p.m., Mr. Hock moved to adjourn the meeting and move into executive session, and Mr. Hummel seconded this motion.  The motion passed by a unanimous voice vote, and the meeting was adjourned.  
EXECUTIVE SESSION 

An executive session was held from 8:42 – 9:03 p.m. for the purpose of discussion personnel matters.  
Respectfully Submitted, 

Stephanie Kessler 

Recording Secretary 

